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Cc: kholsinger@holsingerlaw.com, "HyWal94@gmail.com" <HyWal94@gmail.com>, cstarling@holsingerlaw.com, Jared Ebert
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Hello Mr. Dietzler,

Attached to this email is a copy of the Division's Incompleteness Notice for the Rodeo Dunes Mine M2024049
application. 

A hard copy will not be mailed unless requested.

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thanks,
Chris

Chris Girardi

Environmental Protection Specialist Intern

P: (720) 793-3041

Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216

chris.girardi@state.us.co |https://drms.colorado.gov/
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September 30, 2024 

 

John Dietzler 

CoProp LLC 

1625 Broadway, Suite 2650 

Denver, CO 80202 

 

Re Rodeo Dunes Mine, File No. M-2024-049  

Receipt of 112c Construction Materials  

Reclamation Permit Application Package 

 

Dear John Dietzler: 

 

On September 17, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 112c Construction 

Materials Reclamation Permit Application package for the Rodeo Dunes Mine, File No. M-2024-049.  

Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following additional information must 

be received before the Division can consider your application as being submitted and technical review can 

begin. 

 

Application Pages:  

1. Pages 1 and 3 of the application included the Applicant/Operator ‘Name’ listed as “CoProp, LLC”. Upon 

review of the Secretary of State’s registered businesses, the business “CoProp LLC” was listed. Please 

revise the Applicant/Operator Name to be consistent throughout the application. 

2. Exhibit R: 

After submittal to the above incompleteness responses, in accordance with Rule 1.6.(1)(a), please 

demonstrate the response to these incomplete issues have been placed with the application materials 

previously placed with the Weld County Clerk’s Office and made available for public review.  

 

 

Your application will not be considered submitted until all the information listed above is received 

and found sufficient to begin our review. 

 

You have sixty (60) days from the above date to submit all necessary documents that the Office needs for an 

application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not been 

determined to be filed with the Office, the Office may deny the application and terminate the application 

file. 

 

This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application.  

The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of 

the Act after submittal of all required items. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 793-3041, or by email at 

Chris.girardi@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Chris M. Girardi 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

cc: Kent Holsinger 

  

 

 
M-AP-03 

  


